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COMMANDER’S LOG
The chapter’s July meeting will be our annual picnic in the Shariff’s Posse Shack.  Finally, we will be able to be back together again after a long COVID shutdown.  Once again, we will be able to meet together as companions.  I hope everyone will be able to attend.  See you there.
Later in this newsletter is information about this year’s National Convention.  It will be an in-person meeting held in Detroit, Michigan the first week of August.  All companions are encouraged to attend.  COVID safe practices will be used for all activities.  Please join us for this delayed celebration of the 100th anniversary of the first MOWW convention.   I will attach the convention information at the end of the email of this document.
THIS MONTH’S EVENTS 
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Once again, the chapter is privileged to have LANL Senior Historian Alan Carr as our speaker.  The meeting will be on Tuesday June 15th.  Because of the length of his presentation, it will be presented in two parts.  The first part was presented last month, and the second part will be presented in this month’s meeting. The talk will cover the later part of atmospheric testing and the period of underground testing.
Introduction to Nuclear Weapons Testing, 1945 to 1992:  Between 1945 and 1992, the United States performed well over 1000 full-scale nuclear tests.  NSRC Senior Historian Alan B. Carr tells the incredible story of weapons testing: from the remarkable Trinity test of July 16, 1945 to the nation’s most recent test, Julin-Divider.  Alan will discuss why, where and how the US performed tests – he’ll also show videos of many historic events. 
. 

 
MEETING DETAILS

Because of the continuing COVID-19 situation in New Mexico, the chapter is still not able to hold an in-person meeting.  Therefore, we will continue to hold a Zoom meeting this month.  The meeting will be Tuesday June 15th at 7:00 pm MDT.  Details for accessing the session will be sent separately.

LAST MONTH: SPEAKER         
Last month, Alan Carr presented the first part of this program.  He started by listing the many people providing him information for the presentation and referring to the movie ‘Trinity & Beyond: The Atomic Bomb Movie” available at atomcentral.com as a summary of testing.   What were some of the reason U.S. tested?  The Trinity test was to prove that the implosion method worked.  The Department of Defense sponsored test to measure the effects of nuclear weapons.  Most tests were intended to test design improvements or weapons safety. Some were tests of weapon reliability, and only a few were full-system tests. Additionally, some were for non-weapon purposes such as fracking or excavation.

The Trinity test may be history’s greatest scientific experiment.  The scientists knew the uranium gun weapon would work, but did not know if an imploding plutonium bomb would work in combat.  The test on July 16, 1945 was successful producing a yield of 21 kt.  Many of the scientists present were tourists.  Only a few had experiments.  On August 9th, Fat Man, the second plutonium implosion device, was dropped on Nagasaki. 
After the test, returning scientists worried about the future of warfare and the use of weapons.  After the war, the lab as intended to be closed.  A proposal was made to provide all the information in the open.  President Truman talked about eliminating nuclear weapons, but the Russians balked probably because they didn’t have any at that time.  Most of the personnel left and returned to their prewar positions.  However, there was still work to be done.  The delivery system needed improvement, weapon safety was a worry, and some proposed building the “super’. 
To continue, the lab needed a customer.  The army had weapons, but the navy wanted ones.  They also wanted to see if the fleet could survive a nuclear attack.  In the summer of 1946, Operation Crossroads used two weapons against a fleet of captured and surplus ships.  It also helped that Laboratory Director Norris Bradbury was also a Navy Reserve Commander.  The first test was an air drop of a Nagasaki-type weapon that missed the target and heavily damaged the ship with the test diagnostics.  The second one was detonated on a barge.  It produced the large mushroom-shaped water cloud that many of us have seen.  Not many ships sank, but many were severely damaged and even after extensive decontamination efforts were too radioactive for personnel to spend more than a few minutes on the ships.   
As the Cold War solidified, so too did the lab’s future.  In 1948, Operation Sandstone was the first series to advance weapons design.  In it, weapon yield was basically doubled.  In August 1949, the Soviets tested their first weapon, a copy of the Fat Man design.  The Soviets had at least four spies in the Manhattan Project: Klaus Fuchs, Alan Hall, Sgt David Greenglass, and Oscar Sebor. They tested it in secret because they wanted to keep it quiet fearing an arms race.  However, the U.S. quickly found out.
In 1950, President Truman ordered work on the fusion bomb sped up.  Test Greenhouse-George on May 8, 1951 was the first test to produce a thermonuclear burn and produced a yield of 225 kt.  Test Greenhouse-Item on May 24th was the first test of boosting, and it produced a yield of 45.5 kt.

In 1951, the Nevada Test Site (NTS) was created out of part of Nellis Air Force Base.  Also, a Pacific Test Site was set up in the Marshall Islands.  The islanders were forced to give up their land, with a promise of being able to return later. These islands were largely lagoons and were far from home but were cheaper to do testing and more secure.  It was only six weeks between the order creating NTS and the first test was carried out.  This was also during the Korean War.  Operation Ranger at NTS and Operation Greenhouse in the Pacific were carried out at the same time.
Enrico Fermi first proposed the idea of a thermonuclear bomb in September 1941.  Such a weapon would use a fission bomb to start a vastly more powerful fusion reaction.  The wartime “super” group made little progress on the idea.  It was Edward Teller and Stan Ulam that jointly produced the breakthrough concept.  On October 31, 1952, Ivy Mile became the world’s first thermonuclear device.  With a yield of 10.4 Mt, it was seven hundred times more powerful than Little Boy.  On November 15th, Ivy King was tested.  At 500 kt, it was the largest fission-only device the U.S. ever tested.
Meanwhile, as the arms race accelerated, the Soviet Union continued to rely heavily on conventional superiority.  In response, the U.S. relied on superior technology and firepower.  Part of the doctrine included the development of atomic artillery.  Such weapons could operate in inclement weather and offered pinpoint accuracy and tactical agility.  In the 1950’s, aircraft were not all weather and were especially bad in rain and snow.  “Atomic Annie”, a 280 mm cannon, was the first tactical nuclear weapons system.  It was tested in NTS in Upshot-Knothole Series test Grable on May 25, 1953 producing a yield of 15 Kt.  The shell traveled seven miles before detonating 500 feet above the ground.  There is an Atomic Annie at the National Nuclear Museum in Albuquerque.
LAHS NJROTC NEWS

Throughout the beginning of May, drill and shooting practices still took place before and after school. Once finals week came close, the practices had to come to an end. On the last day of school, there was an organized Color Guard rehearsal for those participating for graduation. Those who participated in the graduation Color Guard were; C/SN Stephen Levings, C/LTJG Kaitlyn Danforth, C/ENS Zorah Fullop, C/SR Rebecca Miss, and C/SA Joshua Danforth. Danforth held the American Flag, who also led the Color Guard, Levings and Fullop were left and right rifle accordingly, Miss held the United States Naval flag, and Danforth held the United States Marine Corps flag. Many cadets stayed after graduation was finished to congratulate and support the 2021 graduates.

C/ENS Megan Crawford

CHAPTER ELECTIONS
This month is time for chapter elections.  The candidates ate LTC Gregg Giesler as Commander, HPM Vernon Haywood as Adjutant, and COL Gerald Bolme as Treasurer.  Nominations from the floor including self-nomination are welcome   For further information, 
contact Chapter Commander Gregg Giesler at 662-5574 if you are interested.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE CHAPTER
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TO:   All Commanders and every Companion of the Military Order of the World Wars
 
The Order will have an in-person 2021 MOWW Convention in Detroit (Dearborn), Michigan, from 4-7 August 2021. The EXCOM will also meet after the Convention on 8 August 2021.
 
The updated 2021 MOWW Convention agenda, tours, and registration form are on the “Convention” page of the MOWW website: www.moww.org.
 
· To make hotel reservations, please click on this NEW LINK: https://doubletree.hilton.com/en/dt/groups/personalized/D/DTTDBDT-MOW-20210731/index.jhtml
· Please only use this link to register at the hotel to get a free breakfast and so the Host Chapter gets credit for the room.
 Please also mail in your completed convention registration form and fee for the convention as soon as possible to: Detroit Chapter (MOWW); 1500 N. Stephenson Highway, Suite 130; Royal Oak, MI 48067.
 
Register early--tours have limits on the number of people for each tour
· COVID-19 protocols will apply to all convention attendees and guests. Full compliance with these protocols will be appreciated.
 Commanders at all levels: please ensure every Companion in your command receives this email.
 
FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER
 
Art
 
ARTHUR B. MORRILL III, Brigadier General, USAF (Ret)
Chief of Staff & Chief Operating Officer, MOWW®, Inc.

Region Commanders - as you may know, the Chief of Staff BG Art Morrill is stepping down effective 1 September. We have initiated a search for his replacement. I would like you to pass on the search information to your Region Companions through the chapter commanders to see if there is anyone in the Order interested in applying.  
 

a. The Search Committee Consists of the CINC, VCINC’s, and IPCINC Representative. We have an executive search company assisting us in the search.

b. Open to 0-6’s and 0-7’s. 05’s will be considered if they have significant executive director experience.

c. Location will be at the HQ in Alexandria, VA.

d. Need date is 15 July 2021.  

e. Responsibilities outlined in the attachment.

f. Any Companion interested should notify their Oversight VCINC and send a resume’ with contact information to : Tim Isacco <tisacco@oriontalent.com>

g. Suspension date for resume’s is 30 June 2021.

h. Any questions please contact the VCINC’s or myself.

 Thank you for your assistance,

 

CINC

 

Frederick R. Lopez, Brigadier General, USMCR (Ret)

90th Commander-In-Chief & Chief Executive Officer, MOWW, Inc.
“It is Nobler to Serve Than Be Served”
I have the job description available if you want to apply.

 NATIONAL OFFICERS

· COMMANDER IN CHIEF 
BGen Frederick R. Lopez, USMCR (Ret)
flopez23@cox.net
· VICE COMMANDEER IN CHIEF
CPT Paula R. Mitchell, Ed.D., USAR (Fmr)

 paulamitchell1@earthlink.net
· REGION XIII COMMANDER
LTC Patrick C. Stolze, USA (Ret)

pstolze40@gmail.com 
 NATIONAL STAFF

· CHIEF OF STAFF & COO
Brig Gen Art Morrill, USAF (Ret) | chiefofstaff@moww.org
· DIRECT OF FINANCE
Mrs. Martha Ferrara, CPA | finance@moww.org
· MANAGER, MEMBERSHIP PROGRAMS (including dues payments)
HPM Justin Hiller | membership@moww.org 
· MANAGER, MOWW STORE
Mrs. Sunny Alley | merchandise@moww.org 

 MG MILES CHAPTER OFFICERS

Commander


LTC Gregg Giesler USA (Ret)
    
Home: 505-662-5574

    
 g.giesler@computer.org
Senior Vice Commander

HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Junior Vice Commander

LT COL Norman Wilson USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-662-9544

NrmWil5@cs.com
Adjutant
HPM Vernon V. Haywood, Jr.

Home: 505-661-4192

vvhaywoodjr@att.net 

Treasurer

COL Gerald Bolme USAF (Ret)

Home: 505-672-1233

bolme@earthlink.net
Chaplain
MAJ Donald B. Davidson, Jr., USA (Ret)

Home: 505-672-3794

dbd1alamos@msn.com
COMING EVENTS 
June
7
Staff Meeting

15
Chapter Dinner & Elections/Installation of Officers – Alan Carr Nuclear Weapons Testing Part 2  

19
Region XIII Conference – Tucson, AZ – live and Zoom
28
1994 Chapter chartered

July



4
Independence Day

12
Staff Meeting 

20
Chapter Picnic – at Posse Shack

August

4-7
National Meeting in Detroit, MI

9
Staff Meeting

17
Chapter Dinner
September
National Emergency Preparedness Month

13
Staff Meeting 



21
Chapter Dinner
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